
 

 
 
May 31, 2021 
 
 
Mr. Paul Cardegna 
Clerk of the Committee 
Standing Committee on Government  
  Operations and Estimates 
House of Commons 
131 Queen Street, Sixth Floor 
Ottawa ON  K1A 0A6 
 
 
Dear Mr. Cardegna: 
 
I am writing in response to the following Standing Committee on Government Operations 
and Estimates motion to produce papers, adopted on May 26, 2021: 
 

That, pursuant to Standing Order 108(1)(a), the committee send for, from Global Affairs 
Canada (GAC), the unredacted documents, excluding personal information, relating 
to Mr. Kyle Kemper’s contract for the Crypto Valley Blockchain Conference in Zug, 
Switzerland; that the documents be provided in both official languages at no later than 
6:00 pm ET, on Monday, May 31, 2021; and that the documents be posted on the 
committee’s website. 

 
Accordingly, Global Affairs Canada is providing, in both official languages, the requested 
documents related to Mr. Kemper’s speaking contract from June 2019.  
 
Consistent with the Committee’s motion, only personal information pursuant to the Privacy Act 
has been redacted.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Colleen Calvert 
A/Director General and Corporate Secretary 
 
 
Enclosures 


